ERCOT VOLTAGE PROFILE WORKING GROUP (VPWG)
November 3, 2016 Report to ROS

1. Recent Meeting

· VPWG had a meeting on October 19, 2016. 
· ERCOT presented a PUN analysis examining what levels of PUN generation and load to model in Voltage Profile studies.
· The group discussed concerns about whether POIs should be located remotely from transmission switching stations as suggested in NPRR776 Comments. Moving POI location could create possible conflicts with Protocol requirements and reduce grid voltage support from generators. ERCOT said they plan to send an RFI to the TSPs to look in their Standard Generation Interconnection Agreements (SGIAs) to determine where POI locations are established by contract. 
· ERCOT and the group discussed the general approach in the upcoming 50 GW voltage profile test case. The objective is to see if there are area voltage weaknesses with less generators running, decide if any profiles should be revised and think about study methodology. 
· The group reviewed and updated the Draft Voltage Study Procedure Manual based on previous study experiences. 

2. Future Planned Meeting
· Next VPWG will be held on Tuesday, November 15, 2016.
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